
FLORIDA BAR – EXECUTIVE COUNCILL

HEALTH LAW SECTION MEETING MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING HELD 6/24/04

BOCA RATON RESORT & CLUB, BOCA RATON, FL

I.
Call to Order


The meeting was called to order by chair Christine Whitney at approximately 3:00 p.m. on Thursday, June 24, 2004, at the Boca Raton Resort & Club, Boca Raton, FL.  Executive Council Members in attendance either in person or via telephone were:

Executive Council Members:

Christine Whitney

Allen Grossman

Jeannie Helton

Chet Barclay

Laurie Levin

George Indest III

Allen Grossman

Harold Kaplan

John Buchanan

Leonard Dietzen

Gary Huston

Troy Kishbaugh

Monica Rodriguez

Jeanne Helton Gary Walker 

Greg Chairs

Also present were:

Bruce Lamb

Ira Coleman

Stephen Siegal

Donna Byrd

William Dillon

Kirk Davis

Daven Shirejion

Michael Bittman

Karen Emmanuel

Charmaine McClure 

Pamela Campbell

Roy L. Glass

Staff of Navigant Consulting –Reception Sponsor
II.
Minutes


Minutes of the January 15, 2004 Executive Council Meeting were reviewed and approved.

III.
The slate of officers for the 2004-2005 year was approved by acclimation.  Officers are:


Chair, Chet Barclay


Chair Elect, Alan Grossman


Treasurer, Laurie Levin


Secretary, Harold Kaplan


With regard to the four executive council seats, terms to expire June 30, 2007 approved by acclimation were:


Leonard Dietzen


Gary Houston


Lester Perling


James Gary Walker

IV.
Financial Reports


Alan Grossman, Treasurer, presented the financial report.  Discussion was held regarding the net increase in the fund balance mostly due to CLE and audio tapes.

V.
Restructure of Health Law Section


Bruce Lamb reported in Chet’s absence regarding the committee which has been formed for strategic planning.  The Committee will review the role of the section committees and goals and consider proposals to be presented at the September meeting of the Health Law Executive Council.

VI.
Committee/Division Reports


A.
Section Administration – Monica Rodriguez 



(i)
Bylaws Division – No changes in the bylaws were reported.



(ii)
Meeting/Directory – Troy Kishbaugh reported that the committee has decided to abolish the printed directory because the membership roster is available online.



(iii)
The Website Division – In Chet Barclay’s absence no report was given.  


B.
Legislation Committee – Alan Grossman indicated that Edwin Bayo would be presenting a full legislative update at the CLE, Friday morning, June 25.  Bruce Lamb reported on PCB JU04-05, known as Terri’s Bill.  The bill addresses withholding or withdrawing nutrition or hydration from incompetent persons.


Alan Grossman reported that there were no lobbying efforts this years.


C.
Education Committee – William Dillon reported on discussions with Florida Medical Association regarding a joint education project on the Medicare Prescription Drug, Improvement, and Modernization Act of 2003 which was signed into law on December 8, 2003.



(i)
Publications Division – Robert McCurdy was not present and did not give a report.  There was discussion that our goal is for a yearly article in the Florida Bar Magazine.  Leonard Dietzen has an article regarding HIPAA for employees and Chet Barclay may be working on an article regarding security rules.  A suggestion regarding publications was made in the past chairs meeting, that we recruit from law firms with links from the Florida Bar website to articles online with law firms and borrow from them for our newsletters.  Harold Kaplan, Mike Bittman and Monica Rodriguez have all promised articles in this regard.



(ii)
CLE committee – Harold Kaplan gave Lester Perling’s report.  Attendance has increased at audio sites for all CLEs.  The space for the audio presentation is generally free by the local bar associations.  Given this fact it was decided that Orlando should be added to the list of audio sites as that city is often not on the list.


Discussion was held regarding a CLE for the September meeting about the litigation against charitable hospitals.  Navigant Consultants have much expertise in this area and could consider substantive speakers in addition to a tax lawyer and a hospital lawyer.  Discussion was held that this subject matter might be premature as the litigation is brand new.  


The year end report for 2003-2004 courses was reviewed as was the CLE calendar for the 2004-2005 year.



(iii)
Certification Review course – Jodi Lawrence has been chair.  The next Certification Review course is scheduled for April 8 and 9 in Orlando and this program is in need of a new chair.



(iv)
Case law update – Jeanne Helton reported that the case law update is available on the web site.


D.
Substantive Law Committees – Harold Kaplan reported that the Substantive Law Committee put together the CLE for June 25, 2004 with input from the various subgroups of the substantive law committee.


HIPAA Committee – Leonard Dietzen will have a three hour track at the Health Law Institute next 2005.

VII.
Report from Strategic Planning Committee


A.
Education, Training and Information – Jeanne Helton discussed thoughts for education and brainstorming and indicated we need a new Certification Review course chair.*


The Health Law Institute is scheduled February 16-18, 2005.  Sandy Stevens has been hired as an event planner.  We are planning an attendance of 500-600 persons.  Discussion was held that there will need to be a big marketing pitch to physicians, attorneys, risk managers, information technicians and others.  Save the date cards will be available and it was suggested everyone send those to clients.  Featured speakers include Chuck Lauer, publisher of Modern Healthcare and Brian Klepper, PhD., founding director of the Center for Practical Health Reform.  There will be six different tracks, for coding, ethics, HIPAA, electronic health records, and state and federal regulations.  We are looking for sponsors for this event.  There will also be some fun parts involved with the Health Law Institute as the hotel is directly across from Universal Studios.  525 rooms are on reserve.  Currently, $27,500.00 is budgeted for the startup costs.  A motion was made and seconded to approve a budget amendment for the entire event.  Total revenue anticipated to be $360,625 and total expenses $347,996.  Software vendors and electronics vendors will be targeted as exhibitors.  Marketing will include the intellectual property sections of the Florida Bar, the tax section and business law.


B.
Section Effectiveness – Troy Kishbaugh reviewed some of the plans under consideration to include the promotion of health law as a specialty.  He is reviewing and looking to improve the existing budget process.  Discussion was held regarding transition of governance of the health law section to two year terms.  This morning Troy held the first annual orientation for new Executive Council members and it was considered very helpful.  Discussion was held about eliminating committees that don’t seem to have much purpose.


C.
Gary Walker is the liaison for alliances with the ABA Health Law Section.  We also discussed diversity and inclusivity, always a concern.  Jim Farrell met with the section effectiveness committee.  He will work to maximize technical assistance, improve the newsletter and web site, including job postings on the web site.  Consideration is being given to increasing membership dues from $25 to $50.  The committee chair often gets questions regarding what to do regarding various issues.  We will implement an email program regarding voting on issues and to facilitate communication regarding whether or not we want to take positions on various issues that are presented to the chair.  It was noted that bylaws allow us to meet by email.

VIII.
Old Business


A.
William Trickle Writing Contest 2004 – Executive Council members will review any submissions for the contest.  We are anticipating papers by July 1 and will issue new guidelines if we have papers to grade.


B.
Nova Resolution update – It was discussed that this was a dead horse.  Nova heard our concerns and has not changed the title of its Masters Degree in Health Law.  


C.
The Lawyers Challenge for Children – the section received a letter from Jane Curran, executive director of the Florida Bar Foundation, thanking the section for its $500 contribution.  


D.
Health Law Handbook – Laurie Levin reported that there is a September 1 deadline for articles with an anticipated fall printing of the 2005 handbook which will be the second printing and second edition of the handbook.

IX.
New Business


A.
Requests from the Florida Bar President Elect Kelly Overstreet-Johnson regarding living will and surrogate forms:  Kelly Overstreet has asked for our input regarding living wills and surrogate forms.  Christine let her know that we already have living wills on our section web site.


B.
Florida Bar budget shortfall issues – Alan Grossman suggested we table this discussion as it is not ripe.


Budget amendment for Health Law Institute – a motion was made and seconded approving the budget amendment.


The next executive council meeting is September 9, 2004 at the Tampa Airport Marriott.  On February 17, 2005 we will hold a council meeting in conjunction with the health law institute.

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie Levin, Secretary
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